
3. Each Party shall, within three months of the date of entry into force of 
this Convention .  for that Party, inform the other Parties, through the 
secretariat referred to in Article 20, which  body  or bodies it has designated 
as its point(s) of contact and as its competent authority or authorities. 

4. Each Party shall, within one month of the date of decision, inform the 
other Parties, through the secretariat, of any.changes regarding the 
designation(s) it has made under paragraph 3 of this Article. 

5. Each Party shall keep its point of contact and industrial accident 
notification systems pursuant to Article 10 operational at all times. 

6. Each Party shall keep its point of contact and the authorities 
responsible for making and receiving requests For, and accepting offers of 
assistance pursuant to Article 12 operational at all times. 

Article 18 

CONFERENCE OF THE PARTIES 

1. 	The representatives of the Parties shall conetitute the Conference of the 
Parties of this Convention and hold their meetings on a regular basis. The 
first meeting of the Conference of the Parties shall.  be  convened not later 
than one year after the date of the entry into force of this Convention. 
Thereafter, a meeting of the Conference of the Parties shall be held at least 
once a year or at the written request of any Party, provided that, within six 
months of the request being communicated to them by the secretariat, it is 
supported by at.least one third of the Parties. 

2. 	The Conference of the Parties shall: 

(a) Review the implementation of this Convention; 	• 

(b) Carry out advisory functions aimed at strengthening the.ability of 
Parties to prevent, prepare for and respond to the transboundary effects of 
industrial . accidents, and at facilitating the provision of technical 
assistance and advice at the request of Parties faced with industrial 
accidents; 

(c) 'Establish, as appropriate, working groups and other appropriate 
mechanisms to consider matters related to the implementation and development 
of this Convention and, to this end, to prepare appropriate studies and other 
documentation and submit recommendations for consideration by the Conference 
of the Parties; 

(d) Fulfil such other functions as may be appropriate under the 
provisions of . this Convention; 

(e) At its first meeting, consider and, by consensus, adopt rules of 
procedure for its meetings. 

3. 	The Conference of the Parties, in discharging its functions, shall, when 
it deems appropriate, also cooperate with other relevant international 
organizations. 
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